Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

April 10, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher, Dale Donovan and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with Alice Boyd.  Ms. Boyd distributed a status report of Wellfleet projects and outlined progress on the FY’97, FY’98 and FY’99 Small Cities Grants, the FY’99 Mass. CZM Storm Water Mitigation Grant and the USDA Rural Development Fund and other water grants.  Ms. Boyd noted that suggestions are being received for projects for the FY 2000 and FY 2001 Small Cities Grant applications.

The Board met with Harbormaster Michael Flanagan to discuss:

a) Floating Dock System at South Bulkhead – Mr. Flanagan compared Bourne Consulting Engeering’s plan #2 with the Marina Advisory Committee’s drawing and noted that the Committee had accepted BCE’s plan #2.  The funding sources for the project were outlined.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to proceed with the floating dock system project as presented this evening.

b) Proposed Policy on Transfer of Commercial Boat Slips with Sale – Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  The Board discussed the Harbormaster’s proposed procedure including a list of criteria to be included when considering a transfer of a commercial boat slip.  Gallagher moved and Hall seconded a motion that this policy be adopted.  On a motion by Hall seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to amend the motion by deleting wording necessitating Board of Selectmen approval of a recommendation from the Harbormaster and Marina Advisory Committee of a request for slip transfer.  The Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the original motion.

The Board discussed:

1) Plan for Seawall at East Commercial Street -  Selectman White remained recused.  Discussion included the proposed cost ($50,000 without stairs), Conservation Commission’s recommendation against use of a concrete wall and potential uses of the adjacent area.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-1, with Hall voting against, to approve going forward with the plan as presented.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

2) Police Department Inquiry (Sow) – there was consensus to go forward with other matters.

3) Acting Assessor Salary Adjustment – a motion by Hall, seconded by White, to place the Acting Assessor at Grade 13, step 1 was withdrawn.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously that Ms. Vail be paid at Grade 13, step 1 during the time she serves as Acting Assessor and that her pay rate revert to her previous pay rate when a full-time Assessor is appointed.

4) Policy on Financial Grants – the Police Chief suggested that a limit of $25,000 be established, under which a department head would not need Board approval for grant applications.  Hall moved and Gallagher seconded a motion that grant applications under
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$25,000 do not need Board of Selectmen approval.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to amend the motion to apply only to the Police Department.  The Board voted 3-2, with White and Donovan voting against, to approve the original motion.

5) Appointment of Assistant to Town Clerk/Treasurer – the Town Clerk’s recommendation of Edmund Bilodeau was noted.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to waive its fourteen day right of veto in this case.

6) Whitman property acquisition – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve an additional $50,000 for a total of $256,000.

7) Comments made at meeting with DEP – Selectman Hall noted his concern with comments made by representatives of DEP regarding nitrogen loading and its effect on the shellfish industry and questioned the accuracy of information presented regarding the use of undersink water treatment systems.  Paul Conor, NRAB Chair, suggested that DEP be asked to further comment on possible negative effects to the harbor by a downtown water system.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to Secretary Durrand regarding this item and the recent decision by the Department of Marine Fisheries and Wildlife, to let them know that the Town has real concern that there seems to be, either through design or intention, an effort to do serious damage to the Town’s efforts to maintain a viable economic source for the Town with copies to the Town’s legislators at every level. 

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously at 8:20 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session for the purpose of considering the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property and not to reconvene in open session.
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